
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: June 14, 2022 
 
 
TO: Mayor and Town Council 
 
VIA: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 
 
VIA: Jane Le Clainche, CPA Finance Director 
 
FROM: Dean Mealy II, NIGP-CPP, CPPO 
 
RE: Approve the Award of ITB No. 2022-12, North Ocean Seawall Repair and Painting 

to Lambert Brothers Inc. in the Amount of $229,700 and Establish a Project Budget 
of $264,155 - Resolution No. 071-2022 

 
DATE: May 20, 2022 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Town staff recommends that Town Council Approve the Award of ITB No. 2022-12, North Ocean 
Seawall Repair and Painting to Lambert Brothers Inc. in the Amount of $229,700 and Establish a 
Project Budget of $264,155. 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
The Town sought bids from responsible and experienced contractors to clean, prep and paint/seal 
the Town’s North Ocean Boulevard seawall located north of Country Club Road and south 
Bahama Lane directly across from the Palm Beach Country Club. Length of Seawall is 
approximately 1750 LF.  
 
The purpose of the work is to restore and repair deteriorated and damaged elements of the North 
Ocean Boulevard Sewall identified by KHA as part of the Town’s regular maintenance of its 
infrastructure.  The North Ocean Seawall was reconstructed in the summer of 2015. Because the 
seawall is exposed to a harsh environment regularly: storms, hurricanes, salt air, waves, therefore 
should be inspected regularly to address any cracking, spalling, and recoating as part of general 
maintenance to extend the life of the seawall. 
 
The project components included but were not limited to mobilization/demobilization, general 
conditions, bonds, insurance, pre-construction videos, permit compliance, maintenance of traffic, 
temporary/construction fencing, site prep and cleaning, cleaning of wall, parapet and caps, crack 
repairs, removal of spalling concrete, concrete repairs, containment of concrete debris, painting 
and sealing of all surfaces. 
 
PURCHASING BACKUP 
 
Town Purchasing advertised this project nationally through DemandStar to 289 firms. The 
solicitation was also advertised through the Town website and the Palm Beach Post. The 
solicitation was advertised for thirty days. Five firms responded to the ITB. One bid was 



considered non-responsive.  
 
Town Purchasing has conducted reference checks for the recommended awardee, Lambert 
Brothers, Inc.  
 
FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funding for this award will be from the Coastal Program.  
 
USER DEPARTMENT CONCURRENCE 
 
This item has been reviewed by the Public Works Department and is approved as recommended. 
 
TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 
 
This format has been utilized by the Town in previous recommendations and was approved by the 
Town Attorney. 

 

 

 


